11th January, 1936. W. L. Harper, Esq., Business Manager, University of Dalhousie, Halifax, N. S. RE: ROBERT BRUCE BURSARIES OR SCHOLARSHIPS FUND Dear Sir, Referring to our letter of the 15th January 1934, as you are aware, since the death of the late General Sir Arthur Currie, it has been necessary for us to communicate with each of the remaining six trustees and the Bursar of McGill University, in all matters relating to the above fuld. This practice has not proved altogether ratisfied tory owing to the delay incurred in obtaining the approval of the Trustees who are located in vital has parts of Canada. As the office of Frincipal of McGill University has now been filled we think the Trustees may wish to resume the former prodedure of appointing an attorney to act for them in all matters relating to the administration of the above fund, which may arise from time to time. If this is the case, it would, of course, expedite matters to have as Attorney, the Principal of McGill University, Mr. Arthur E. Morgan. In the event of this being favourable to all of the Trustees, we would suggest that the Power of Attorney be granted in favour of The Principal for the time being of McGill University, rather than Mr. Morgan individually, thus avoiding the necessity of the appointment of a new Attorney in the event of a change in the Office of Principal at any time. If the above suggestions have your approval, we shall be pleased to attend to the matter of having the required Power of Attorney prepared. THE ROYAL TRUST COMPANY MONTREAL M 350